	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	LEARNING & TEACHING COMMITTEE


	22 February 2006

	(2.00 p.m. – 4.00 p.m.)


	MINUTES 



	Chair
	Professor Andy Downton, Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Academic Standards) 

	Present
	Richard Murphy, Martin Harris,  Bav Patel, Liz Warr, Rachel Fletcher, Jo Jones, Maria Fasli , David McNeill, Jackie Masterson, Colette Coleman

	Apologies
	Leon Burnett, Guin Glasfurd-Brown

	Secretary
	Jo Jones, Head of Learning and Teaching Unit


	1.
	Minutes
	
	

	
	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 8 November 2005. 
	

	
	
	
	

	2
	Matter Arising
	

	
	
	

	
	
	(a) Student Satisfaction Survey (SSS)
	

	
	
	This year the SSS will be delivered to first and second year students using an online survey linked to the MIS Database.  Using this model the participation rate is expected to rise to approximately 40% as opposed to approximately 26% last year.  The SSS surveys first and second year students.  

There will be consistency between the SSS and the National Student Survey which is targeted at third year students.      
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	(b) Learning and Teaching Day
	

	
	
	The Learning and Teaching Day will take place on the 11th July and will be advertised shortly.  This year the theme will be Assessment and Feedback.
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	(c) HEA Membership
	

	
	
	The University has agreed to pay the one-off registration fee for any member of staff who has qualified for HEA Registered Practitioner Status.
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	(d) Accreditation of Postgraduate Certificate in Higher Education (CHEP)
	

	
	
	The accreditation visit by the Higher Education Academy had taken place in November 2005.  The process is still ongoing but it is envisaged that it will be concluded successfully by the end of the current academic year.  
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	(e) Training for Graduate Teaching Assistants
	

	
	
	At the last Learning and Teaching Committee some concerns were raised about the current training for Graduate Teaching Assistants (GTAs).   The training has subsequently been reviewed and a revised structure will be proposed to the Graduate Sub Committee for approval in due course.  The new structure will focus on an induction day and a programme of supporting workshops staggered throughout the first year of teaching.
Action  
Jo Jones to report at the next Learning and Teaching Committee.
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	3
	Learning and Teaching Committee Terms of Reference and Membership
	

	
	Received

Noted


	Paper LTC/06/01 
The Academic Decision Making Structures Working Party (ADMS) had considered the revised terms of reference and proposed membership of the Learning and Teaching Committee and made some changes to ensure appropriate representation and responsibilities.   
The ADMS had suggested that rather than have a large membership, the LTC should co-opt members onto the Committee as appropriate.  
It was noted by the Committee that there is currently no consultation process in departments.  Professor Andy Downton will feed this into the new Implementation Group formally known as ADMS.

Action
Andy Downton to recommend that the ADMS takes account of the structures to support learning and teaching at a departmental level. 
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	4
	Extending the Student Experience
	

	
	Received 

Noted


	Paper LTC/06/02
This is a green paper until it is considered by Senate in the Spring Term.

The paper outlines a core agenda for the next five years at the University of extending the quality of the student experience.  This will include enhancing existing IT facilities and services as well as upgrading and creating new and flexible teaching space.  
Members of the Committee were keen to support the development of appropriate and flexible teaching space which was felt would significantly improve the student experience.
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	5
	Reports:
a) Working Group on Academic Support and Guidance
b) Student Retention Working Group Green Paper


	

	
	Received

Noted
	Papers LTC/06/04 and LTC/06/05
The Working Group on Academic Support and Guidance has submitted an interim report to Academic Standards Committee outlining a series of early recommendations.  These recommendations focus on areas of 
English Language Support, Accessibility of Academic Staff and Assessment and Feedback.
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	6
	National Teaching Fellowship Scheme

	
	Noted
	A call has been sent out to all departments asking to nominate a maximum of three members of staff by the 3 March.  
Applications will be considered by a nominated sub-group of the Learning and Teaching Committee.  
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	8
	Any Other Business
	

	
	
	There was no other business.

	


Dr Jo Jones, Head of the Learning and Teaching Unit

